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Agenda For  2019 Annual Congregational Meeting 

 

 

1. Call to Order 

2. Declaration of a Quorum 

3. Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting 

4. Report of Auditing 

5. Election of Nominating Committee 

6. New Business 

7. Items from the Floor 

8. Closing Prayer 

9. Adjournment 
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Annual Report 2019 

Minister’s Report  January 26, 2020 

 

 

You only need to take a quick walk down the south side of Wooster St. from Main St. to Basin St. and turn 

your head to the left in order to see some of what’s been accomplished around here as of late. The exterior of 

the Church has been repaired and repainted, the parking lot has been resealed and relined, the front stairs of the 

Parish  Hall have been restored, and two large trees in the backyard have been removed. Other projects that 

may be slightly less obvious to the naked eye but that are equally important include the broken water main for 

the Church that has been replaced, the door buzzer system on the Church and the security system on the Parish 

Hall that were installed, the plumbing that was fixed in both buildings, and the electrical issue in the Parish 

Hall that was resolved. 2019 was a really busy year at St. Paul United Church of Christ, to say the least. We 

are truly thankful to our Church Council and to all the volunteers who came together — contributing their 

time, talent and treasure — to make all of this happen. 

 

And yet, as we all know full-well, the work of being a church is never truly finished; there will always be more 

for us to do. As the stewards of an older set of structures that take up the better part of a block in the village, 

we should not be surprised that our church’s physical presence will continue to consume a significant share of 

our resources for the foreseeable future. But maintenance of buildings and grounds is definitely not all that 

church-work entails.  

 

There are, for example, the Soup & Salad and Garage Sale lunches — with the virtual army it takes to make 

them happen year after year; there are the hours and hours of rehearsal time put in by our choir and bell choir 

every September to June; there are the confirmands and mentors who study on their own and meet with me 

once a month to reflect upon faith formation; there are the funeral meals that are so lovingly prepared and 

served by members of our community whenever they are needed; there are the teachers and volunteers who 

work to offer Sunday School for both children and adults; there are all of the members who pledge their time 

and effort to serve on Church Council and other committees.  

 

The life of our church, of course, extends well beyond the time we spend together on Sunday mornings. And 

what we do here relies not only upon the efforts of our church staff, but also — and perhaps even more so —

upon all of you. But we also need to recognize that the life of the church must also extend well beyond us.  

 

With so many of our significant and urgent property maintenance needs now in the rearview mirror, I am 

hopeful that in the coming year we can increasingly turn our attention outward to our community and to our 

world.  

 

After much effort over the past year, our Church Council and its sub-committees of Trustees, Elders and Dea-

cons are now positioned to deal with both day-to-day and longer-term logistical issues more autonomously and 

efficiently. During 2020, we will take this work to the next level as we contemplate and consider — with     

assistance from our Association — whether the governance structure that is delineated in our current by-laws 

is actually the best one for us going forward. The ultimate objective of these organizational initiatives is to  

allow us to think more proactively and strategically in the years to come about how we can engage with the 

issues that demand our attention and the people who need our help, about how we can love our neighbor as we 

love ourselves, just like Jesus calls us to do. 
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To that end, at our last meeting I challenged each of the members of the incoming Church Council both to 

identify a need they see in our community and to propose a way in which we, as a church, might work to meet 

that need. I look forward to hearing their responses at our next gathering in February. In the meantime, though, 

I’d also like to extend that challenge to all of you by asking you this: What is important to you? What is im-

portant to our community? And how can we work together for the benefit of all God’s people? 

 

We must, of course, be realistic because we will not be able to do everything. But we should dare to think and 

dream big because can definitely do some things. And the things we do might even help to change the world.  

 

 

Blessings, 

 

 

 

The Reverend Brent L. Gundlah 
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Council President’s 2019 Letter 

 

Dear Members and Friends of St. Paul UCC, 

  

Another year has passed, and it is once again time to review all that has transpired within our          

community, and especially our church family.  We are certainly saddened by the loss of family and 

friends, but we are equally excited for those that have added new additions to their families. 

Every year I write this letter to review all that we have accomplished in the past year.  One of the      

projects that stands out is the church exterior refurbishing.  The appearance of our church after the 

painting and new exterior lighting is very impressive.  But, we have also replaced or repaired 

many things that you don’t see, such as new plumbing fixtures and door locks.  One of our most 

important projects was creating and adopting our own “Safeties and Securities Policy” manual.  

Along with that we installed a new entry system at the parish hall.  The main point here is that our 

council will continue to be pro-active when it comes to the safety of our congregation and its assets. 

Locally the Salvation Army and Fairless Food Cupboard continue to do amazing things in this         

community, and St. Paul UCC plays a role in those. 

Pastor Brent and council are currently working to partner with other churches in the community 

for possible group projects and outreach programs.  All in all our future looks bright.  Our      

buildings and grounds are in pretty good shape, and we have a  strong council that will continue to 

be pro-active and move forward.  But most of all, we have you, the members of our congregation 

who show them strong support.  As I said once before, that support makes a huge difference to the 

people who make up our council and its committees.  I only ask that you continue that support for 

our newest group.  This will be my last correspondence with you as I will be stepping down from 

council.  Thank you all for supporting me over the last few years.  It really does mean a lot! 

I end this letter with a prayer, or benediction, that most of you have heard many times.  It is one 

that has helped me through the toughest of times, and one that I try to live by. 

Do not pray for an easy life; pray to be a strong person.  Do not pray for tasks equal to your power, 

but for power equal to your tasks.  Do not pray that your burdens be light, pray for the strength to 

shoulder your burdens—whatever they may be.  If you live your life in this manner, every day will 

be a miracle.  For you will be the miracle.  Doing things you thought you could not do, accepting 

things you thought you could not accept, loving the God who brings strength, and power, and  

miracles to us all.  Amen. 

God bless you all, 

 

James S. Savage 

Church Council President 2019 
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Minutes 

Annual Congregational Meeting 

January 27, 2019 

 

 

The St. Paul UCC Congregational Meeting was held on January 27, 2019, following the church   

service.  Council President Jim Savage called the meeting to order.  Randy Yoder declared that 

there was a quorum present. 

 

Jim thanked Margaret Weber for compiling the reports.  He also thanked those who submitted   

reports and Pastor Brent Gundlah for the way he carried out his duties. 

 

Jim thanked Bruce Burdge for his many years of outstanding service.  On February 1, 2019, Randy 

Whitaker will take over as custodian. 

 

December 16, 2018 minutes were approved by a hand vote.  Elmer Emmert made the motion to 

approve, and Bob Baker seconded. 

 

Jim thanked Suzanne Turner and Matthew Feucht for their work compiling financial reports. 

 

Jim discussed council activities pertaining to the grounds. 

 

Jim thanked the nominating committee and outgoing council members. 

 

Jim introduced council members and nominees for subcommittees.  He also discussed council 

streamlining and organizing, including being respectful of opinions. 

 

Randy Yoder moved to close nominations.  Jerry Berlyoung seconded.  They were approved by a 

hand vote.  Officials were installed.  Sandy Hanson moved, and Joan Snyder seconded.  

 

Pastor Brent Gundlah gave a closing prayer. 

 

Charlie Snyder moved to adjourn; Michal Forney seconded.  Motion carried and meeting             

adjourned. 

 

Submitted by Julie Feucht  
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Report of Financial Secretary– December 31, 2019  
Submitted by Suzanne Turner  

 
Unified Budget Income 

Current Fund Deposits   Designated Special 

Offerings & Gifts 

  

Pledges & Offering Envelopes                               $106,948.50  Fairless Food Cupboard  $1,300.00  

Loose Plate Offering 6,431.26  Christmas  1,859.00  

Brewed Awakenings                                                                                                   215.00  Ash Wednesday 124.00  

Initial Envelopes  275.00  One Great Hour Sharing  410.00  

Miscellaneous Deposits   Maundy Thursday  370.00  

Garage Sale 3,245.05  Neighbors in Need  396.00                                               

Soup and Salad                                                                        2,130.00     

Transfer of Memorial Funds                                                      317.38                          Total  $4,459.00 

Transfer of Organ Funds  492.49     

Transfer of Capital 6,838.53     

Transfer of Morgan Stanley 24,828.00  Total Deposits to      

Unified Budget 

  

$184,324.97 

Transfer Brewster S&L 1,000.00     

Flowers, Easter and Christmas 1,267.00     

Use of Buildings                                                                             700.00     

Navarre Preschool 9,000.00     

Parsonage Rental 8,100.00     

Weight Watchers 1,120.00     

AA Meetings 600.00     

Misc. Deposits  6,357.76     

      

Total  $179,865.97    

      



Page 13 

 

 

 

 

 

SALARIES  

Minister 

Secretary 

Custodian 

Music Director 

Pianist 

Treasurer Hon. 

Financial Sec. Hon. 

Pulpit Supply 

 

TOTAL  SALARIES     

 

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS   

Housing Allowance 

Pension/Health/Dental/Life 

Cont. Education/Books 

Workers Compensation 

Social Security/Medicare 

Auto Allowance 

Search Expense (Pastor Move) 

 

TOTAL EMP. BENEFITS  

 

COST OF OPERATIONS 

Utilities 

Church/Office/Copier/Sun. Sch. 

Music 

Youth Group 

 

TOTAL OPERATIONS 

 

PROPERTY MAINTNANCE 

Church, Parish Hall, Parsonage 

Equipment Repair/Replacement 

Insurance 

Real Estate Taxes 

 

TOTAL PROPERTY 

MAINTENANCE 

 
   

2018 BUDGET 

41,200.00 

10,240.00 

  8,000.00 

  4,000.00 

5,200.00 

  600.00 

600.00 

600.00 

 

$70,440.00 

 

 

10,000.00 

12,500.00 

400.00 

900.00 

7,500 .00 

2,000.00 

4,500.00 

 

$37,800.00 

 

 

25,000.00 

11,000.00 

1,500.00 

500.00 

 

$38,000.00 

 

 

6,000.00 

2,000.00 

6,500.00 

1,900.00 

 

 

$16,400.00 

DISBURSEMENT 

41,199.96 

10,381.20 

7,333.37 

3,999.96 

5,300.00 

600.00 

600.00 

300.00 

 

$69,414.49 

 

 

9,999.96 

11,599.40 

200.00                     

504.73 

5,294.91 

2,245.17 

4,500.00 

 

$34,344.17 

 

 

22,034.69     

9,684.56                          

767.91 

0.00 

 

$32,487.16 

 

 

32,149.70 

1,184.16 

6,228.00 

2,236.52 

 

 

$41,798.38 

DIFFERENCE 

0.04 

-141.20 

666.63 

0.04 

-100.00 

0.00 

0.00 

300.00 

 

$1,025.51    

 

 

0.04 

900.60 

200.00 

395.27 

2,205.09 

-245.17 

0 

 

$3,455.83 

 

 

2,965.31 

1,315.44 

732.09 

500.00 

               

$5,512.84 

 

 

-26,149.70 

 815.84 

272 

-336.52 

 

 

-$25,398.38 

ST. PAUL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

2018 ANNUAL TREASURER REPORT 

MATTHEW FEUCHT, TREASURER 
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BENEVOLENCES 
Our Churches Wider Mission (OCWM)  

 

TOTAL BENEVOLENCES  
 

 

GRAND TOTAL 

2018 BUDGET 

1,200.00 

 

$1,200.00 

 

 

$163,840.00 

DISBURSEMENT 

1,200.00 

 

$1,200.00 

 

 

$179,244.20              

DIFFERENCE 

0.00 

 

$0.00 

 

 

-$15,404.20 

 UTILITY REPORT  

GAS Church  $5,054.34 

 Parish Hall $4,958.41 

 TOTAL $10,012.75 

   

ELECTRIC   

 Church  $4,299.71 

 Parish Hall $4,571.21 

 Pole Light   $354.97 

 TOTAL $9,225.89 

   

WATER AND SEWER   

 Church  $720.00 

 Parish Hall $830.70 

 TOTAL $1,550.70 

   

TELEPHONE AND INTERNET  $1,245.35 

TOTAL  $22,034.69 

ASSET REPORT DECEMBER 31, 2019  

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT  $888.74 

MEMORIAL FUND   $8,646.86 

ORGAN FUND   $6,985.85 
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2019 Board of Christian Education Report 

Submitted by Julie Feucht 

 
Beginning Balance $203.08 

Deposits $742.28 

Total $945.36 

  

Curriculum $473.07 

Teacher Gifts $100.00 

Graduate Gifts $31.97 

Easter Egg Hunt $19.72 

Confirmation $212.69 

  

Total  $837.45 

  

Ending Balance 107.91 

2019 Special Gifts Report 

Bank Accounts: Original Investments Income Ending Balance 

Scholarship/Camp Combined 

Permanent Trust 

  10,000.00 $1,803.45 

6/30/19 

18,369.66 

6/30/2019 

Permanent Endowment Trust 

of Albert & Hilda Gretzinger 

Special Music Fund 

25,000.00 $341.65 $5,333.63 
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Morgan Stanley 2019 Statement 
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Morgan Stanley 2019 Statement 
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St. Paul United Church of Christ 

Statistics for 2019 
 

Deaths (6) Date 

Members  

Doris Whitmore 1/1/19 

Grace Oakleaf 3/8/19 

Bill Whitmore, Sr. 3/17/19 

Pauline Mottice Palmer 4/4/19 

Hazel Stanford Schwartz 7/14/19 

Richard Pickens 12/23/19 

Non-Members (1)  

Corrine Baker Lewis 4/15/19 

Baptisms (1) Date 

Jax Amato 12/31/2019 

Marriages (1) Date 

Kesey Yoder/Joshua Mayo 7/20/2019 

New Members (3) Date 

John Brainerd 2/2/2019 

Midge Brainerd 2/2/2019 

Mary Alice Cropper 2/2/2019 

Births (4) Date 

Hattie Lynne Sypolt 4/19/19 

Reed Aaron Shifflet 6/19/19 

Jax Gabriel Amato 9/6/19 

Colin Elroy Indorf 10/11/19 

Confirmations (0)  

2019 Habitat for Humanity 

Submitted by:  Esther Berlyoung and Evelyn Jones 

 

A Soup and Salad Lunch was held in April 2019 to benefit Habitat for Humanity of Greater 

Canton, OH.  Our pledge of  $1,000.00 was met and submitted to the Canton chapter.  

Many thanks to all who help with this annual fund-raiser! 
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 Church Council   Phone Number Cell Phone E-mail 

Randy Yoder 2020*  330-685-6155 ryoder02@sssnet.com 

Mike Kuhn  2020 330-484-0122 330-412-4023 Ginger.kuhn@ymail.com 

Charlie Snyder  2020 330-879-0004 330-904-4550 cobsnyder@sbcglobal.net 

Bill Bair 2020 330-767-3752   

Julie Feucht 2021* 330-879-9796  julie.feucht1975@gmail.com 

Sandy Hanson 2021 330-477-5879 330-417-4352  

Kris Bair 2021 330-879-2109  kabair91@gmail.com 

Vickie Rittmaier 2021 330-837-0290  rittmaier@sssnet.com 

Jim Gaal 2022*  330-265-6982 gaalja@gmail.com 

Susan Whitmore 2022 330-879-5588 330-904-7617 susanwhitmore19@gmail.com 

Barb Specht 2022 330-879-5376   

Evelyn Jones 2022 330-879-2227 330-605-7654 ejones@sssnet.com 

Rev. Brent Gundlah  330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlahbr66@gmail.com 

 Finance Officers Phone Number Cell Phone E-mail 

Matt Feucht, Treasurer 330-879-9796 330-224-7684 matt.feucht9@gmail.com 

Suzanne Turner, Financial Secretary 330-879-5602 330-575-2962  

 
Nominating Committee  Phone Number Cell Phone E-mail 

Diana Youngman 2021 330-879-2762 330-806-2344 dyoungman@sssnet.com 

Diane Alter 2021 330-879-2978 330-904-7230  

Cindy Longworth 2021 330-756-2688 330-592-3930 jdlckl@sssnet.com 

Don Stein 2021 330-878-0710   

Ginger Kuhn 2021 330-484-0122 330-412-4023 ginger.kuhn@ymail.com 

Rev. Brent Gundlah, Ad Hoc   330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlabr66@gmail.com 

 

Board of Christian Education   Phone Number Cell Phone E-mail 

Dawn Benson 2020* 330-879-5889  shamelessmom@gmail.com 

Linda Pierce 2020 330-756-2894  pierce@sssnet.com 

Matthew Feucht 2021 330-879-9796 330-224-7684 matt.feucht9@gmail.com 

Jennings Weber 2021 330-879-3163 330-432-2417 jwweber1@malone.edu 

Sarah Peterson 2022*  330-224-3246 sarah.peterson@fairless.sparcc.org 

Sara Amato 2022*  330-904-5857 sarabell_825@yahoo.com 

Rev. Brent Gundlah, Ad Hoc   330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlabr66@gmail.com 
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 Memorial Committee   Phone Number Cell E-mail 

Joan Snyder 2021* 330-879-5245   

Monica Bair 2021* 330-767-3752 330-806-7685  

Bob Baker 2021  937-209-9364  

Rhonda Snyder 2021 330-879-0004 330-904-4540  

Marjean Watson 2022* 330-832-9508  mrw@sssnet.com 

●Esther Berlyoung 2022 330-879-2037 330-844-1927   

Rev. Brent Gundlah, Ad hoc  330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlahbr66@gmail.com 

 

Pastor/Parish Relations   Phone Number Cell E-mail 

Michal Forney 2020 330-756-2861   

Julie Stantz 2021  330-704-1797  

John Feucht 2021 330-879-5351 330-280-7887 john5351@sssnet.com 

Bobby Benson 2021 330-879-5889 330-309-7499  

●Kathy Eichelberger 2022  330-705-9740 klmiddaugh@yahoo.com 

●Rose Whitmore 2022 330-879-5608   

Rev. Brent Gundlah, Ad hoc  330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlahbr66@gmail.com 

 

Music Committee   Phone number Cell E-mail 

 Flo Hoover 2020 330-879-5409 330-806-9347 floh1@juno.com 

Elmer Emmert 2021 330-879-5591 330-844-1917 edebje@aol.com 

 Lynne Indorf, Ad Hoc 2021 330-359-5114  indorflm@hotmail.com 

Natasha Musaelyan, Ad Hoc 2021  330-418-7654 nmusael@hotmail.com 

*Laurie Salopek 2022  330-316-7506 mustangsgo@hotmail.com 

*Margaret Weber 2022  330-495-9243 margaretrufweber@gmail.com 

 *Last term; must sit out for at least one year, on this committee only, after the year designated 

●New member 
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2020 Phone Directory 

 

 

Staff 

Pastor Brent Gundlah     617-840-8358 

Church Office, Margaret Weber     330-879-5836   

Music Director, Lynne Indorf    330-359-5114 

Randy Whitaker      330-417-8119 

Financial Secretary, Suzanne Turner   330-879-5602 

Treasurer, Matt Feucht     330-879-9796 

 

 

Church Council 

President, Randy Yoder     330-685-6155 

Secretary, Julie Feucht     330-879-9796 

 

 

 

Fellowship Group Leaders 

Dozen & One Chairman   Marjean Watson 330-832-9508    

Altar Flower Chairman   Patsy Benson  330-879-5656 

 

 

 

 

Church Office Hours:  Tuesday—Friday  8:30 AM to 12:30 PM 

 

FAX:  330-879-5648 

 

EMAIL:  stpauluccnavarre@sssnet.com 

 

WEBSITE: www.stpauluccnavarre.org 

 

FACEBOOK:  St. Paul United Church of Christ, Navarre (like us!) 


